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From: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk
Sent: 22 March 2023 15:37
To: localplan@york.gov.uk
Subject: York Local Plan Main Modifications Consultation
Attachments: Consultation-Response-PPO-013-750-161.docx

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
   Dear Planning Policy Team 
 
   Following the policy consultation on 13 February 2023, please find attached our 
   comments relating to the above policy. 
   If you would like to discuss any of the issues raised, please contact us. 
 
   Regards 
 
   Planning and Local Authority Liaison team 
 
   T: 01623 637119 
   E: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk 
   W: https://www.gov.uk/coalauthority 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Resolving the impacts of mining. Like us on 
Facebook<https://www.facebook.com/thecoalauthority> or follow us on 
Twitter<https://twitter.com/CoalAuthority> and 
LinkedIn<https://www.linkedin.com/company/the-coal- 
authority?trk=company_name>. 
 



 
 
York City Council - Local Plan Main Modifications Consultation 
 
Contact Details 
Planning and Development Team  
The Coal Authority 
200 Lichfield Lane 
Berry Hill 
MANSFIELD 
Nottinghamshire 
NG18 4RG 
 
Planning Email:  planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk 
Planning Enquiries:   01623 637 119 
 
Date 
23rd March 2023  
 
Dear Planning Policy Team 
 
Main Modifications Consultation 
 
Thank you for your notification received on the 13th February 2023 in respect of the above 
consultation.   
 
The Coal Authority is a non-departmental public body sponsored by the Department for 
Energy Security and Net Zero.  As a statutory consultee, The Coal Authority has a duty to 
respond to planning applications and development plans in order to protect the public and 
the environment in mining areas. 
 
Our records indicate that within the York City area there two recorded mine entries.  These 
features may pose a potential risk to surface stability and public safety.   
 
It is noted that this current consultation relates to proposed Main Modifications.  I can 
confirm that the Planning team at the Coal Authority have no objections or comments to 
make on the Main Modifications proposed.   
 
Yours faithfully  
 
Melanie Lindsley  
Melanie Lindsley BA (Hons), DipEH, DipURP, MA, PGCertUD, PGCertSP, MRTPI    

Development Team Leader (Planning)    
 



 
 
 
 




